

# minutes

| NONINGTON PARISH COUNCIL |   |              |
|--------------------------|---|--------------|
| 5/12/2018                | 19.30   | VILLAGE HALL |
| Meeting called by        | CHAIRMAN  |              |
| Type of meeting          | MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  |              |
| Attendees                | Cllr Tee, Cllr Norton, Cllr Perrin, Cllr Clayton, Cllr Parker, Cllr Vurley, Cllr Plumptre, Cllr Cowan |              |
| Clerk                    | Keith Holness   |              |
| Parishioners             | 5   |              |
| Apologies                | Cllrs Keen, Manion  |              |

| MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING |   |          |  |
|-----------------------------|---|----------|--|
|                             | Cllr Tee  |          |  |
| Discussion                  | Minutes agreed, proposed Cllr Clayton, seconded Cllr Perrin |          |  |
| Action Items                | Person Responsible  | Deadline |  |
| Nil                         | Nil   | Nil      |  |

| DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST |     |
|--------------------------|-----|
|                          | Nil |

| FINANCE                          | Cllr Tee   |                         |  |
|----------------------------------|--|-------------------------|--|
| Discussion                       | <p>Accounts agreed<br/>Proposed Cllr Tee, Seconded Cllr Perrin</p> <p>Cllr Clayton asked if the grant received for the village hall could be used for another project. It was agreed unanimously.</p> <p><b>PRECEPT 2019</b> – there was a discussion regarding next year's Precept and although there were possibly expensive projects such as updating the playground equipment and traffic calming measures it was decided by a vote of 5 to 1 that the Precept should remain at £9000</p> <p><b>GRANTS</b> – this year grant applications need to be accompanied by annual accounts from any applicants. Also, the proforma needed amending.</p> |                         |  |
| Action Items                     | Person Responsible   | Deadline                |  |
| Amend Grant Application preforms | Cllr Tee<br>Clerk  | 2 <sup>nd</sup> January |  |
| Apply for Precept                | Clerk  | February                |  |

# minutes

|                                  |   |                    |                         |
|----------------------------------|---|--------------------|-------------------------|
| <b>PLAYGROUND AND POND</b>       | Cllrs Parker, Clayton   |                    |                         |
| Discussion                       | <p>Lottery funding for playground equipment was still in progress, hopefully a decision before the next PC meeting.</p> <p>The RoSPA inspection was completed and Cllr Parker had condensed the report into an easy to read list of recommendations which are an addendum to these minutes. Each recommendation was discussed and the results are an addendum to these minutes.</p> |                    |                         |
| Action Items                     |   | Person Responsible | Deadline                |
| Obtain grants for play equipment |   | Cllr Clayton       | 2 <sup>nd</sup> January |

|                 |  |                    |          |
|-----------------|--|--------------------|----------|
| <b>PLANNING</b> | Cllr Tee   |                    |          |
| Discussion      | <p>Nil applications had been received.</p> <p>It was noted that the application for alterations to the Waste Site in Aylesham had been passed by DDC</p> |                    |          |
| Action Items    |  | Person Responsible | Deadline |
| Nil             |  |                    |          |

|                       |   |                    |          |
|-----------------------|---|--------------------|----------|
| <b>HISTORIC PANEL</b> | Cllr Clayton  |                    |          |
| Discussion            | <p>The panel was now in place and the surrounding black border was painted by Cllr Tee. Item now completed.</p> |                    |          |
| Action Items          |   | Person Responsible | Deadline |
| Nil                   |   |                    |          |

# minutes

| TRAFFIC GROUP  | Cllr Tee  |                               |  |
|--|---|-------------------------------|--|
| Discussion   | <p>There is now a dedicated website for traffic issues through Nonington:<br/> <a href="http://nonington.traffic.nabob.co.uk/">http://nonington.traffic.nabob.co.uk/</a></p> <p>The Traffic Group are liaising with Wingham and are challenging the traffic data supplied by KCC.</p> <p>There have been 3 visits by police performing radar speed checks.</p> <p>Cllr Tee thought that KCC Highways should visit to see the problems for themselves.</p> <p>The Lorry Watch initiative has never taken off so the signage will be removed.</p> <p>An initial costing of placing pinch points along the main road worked out at £1700 plus extra for power and lane closures during construction.</p> |                               |  |
| Action Items   | Person Responsible  | Deadline                      |  |
| <b>Report back on Traffic Group</b><br><b>Arrange KCC Highways to visit</b><br><b>Remove Lorry Watch signage</b> | <b>Cllr Tee</b>   | <b>2<sup>nd</sup> January</b> |  |

| PUBLIC INPUT AND OTHER BUSINESS   |   |                               |  |
|---|---|-------------------------------|--|
| Discussion  | <p>Cllr Perrin said flyposting was illegal anywhere on private property unless authorized by the landowner.</p> <p>Cllr Manion was reminded of the action point regarding clearance of vegetation on the right of the slip road onto the A2.</p> <p>There was now a letterbox at the village hall for questionnaire returns etc.</p> <p>An email had been received from Lost Words Kent asking for donations to provide a book to every Primary and Special school in Kent. The book aims to keep active words that have fallen out of favour.<br/> <a href="http://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/lostwordskent">http://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/lostwordskent</a></p> |                               |  |
| Action Items  | Person Responsible  | Deadline                      |  |
| Investigate vegetation clearance on A2 slip road and roundabout construction. | <b>Cllr Manion</b>  | <b>2<sup>nd</sup> January</b> |  |

| NEXT MEETING |   |  |  |
|--------------|---|--|--|
|              | <p align="center"><b>NEXT MEETING 2<sup>nd</sup> JANUARY 2019, 7.30pm</b><br/> <b>AT THE VILLAGE HALL</b></p> |  |  |

Signed as true.....A Tee, Chairman

Date.....